MINUTES OF THE TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ZONING BORD OF APPEALS

FEBRUARY 13, 2002

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Chairman Alan Martel called the meeting to order at 7:43 PM

Present: T. Scally, A. Martel, J. Heizer, P. Keelan, V. Mouch, and Zoning  


  Administrator T. Eckenberg.  Not present: L. Colvin, and D. Leys

MINUTES:
Discussion on the minutes of the meeting of January 9, 2002, V. Mouch submitted the following corrections to page 1; one being the deletion of the word “form” and replace with the word “clause” in the second sentence of paragraph 3, second being the deletion of the word “form” and replace with the word “clause” on line two listed under paragraph 3, and third being the deletion of the word “form” and replace with the word “clause” in the first sentence of paragraph 5.  She also submitted two corrections to page 2; one being the deletion of the word “form” and replace with the word “clause” on line four of paragraph 3, and the other being the deletion of the word “form” and replace with the word “clause” on line five of paragraph 3.  

J. Heizer advised that the minutes would also be corrected by adding a signature line at the end of the minutes where the minutes are to be signed by the recording secretary.  

The spelling of T. Scally’s name will be corrected in line eight of the second paragraph on page three, line three of paragraph 4 on page three, and line one of paragraph 5 on page three.  It was moved to approve the minutes of the meeting of January 9, 2002 as corrected.  Scally/Heizer.  Carried unanimous.

A. Martel advised the Board that Doris Leach advised him there is a problem with the language of the Motion that was made in regard to the election of officers.  After discussing the matter further J. Heizer moved that the following corrections be made to the minutes of January 9, 2002 in regard to the Election of Officers,

and that the paragraph be rewritten as follows: “D. Leys made the Motion to re-elect Alan Martel as Chairman.  A. Martel made the Motion to re-elect Joan

Heizer as Secretary, and Don Leys as Vice-Chairman.  T. Scally seconded the Motions, the Board voted and unanimously passed.  The Board also recognizes Ginger Anderson as Recording Secretary”.  Heizer/Scally.  Carried unanimous.

The Board also voted and unanimously approved to have the last page of the January 9, 2002 minutes meeting rewritten as corrected, and attached to the proposed minutes of the meeting of January 9, 2002.

Interpretations:  A. Martel asked the board to review the copies of the Interpretations that the board reviewed at the meeting of January 9, 2002.  He advised that he has not made any changes on them other than to take the word “proposed” off the top of the pages, and the addition of property numbers.  After reviewing, and discussing each of Interpretation, T. Scally made the MOTION to accept the Interpretations together with the Minutes as related to each Interpretation, J. Heizer seconded.  It was unanimously approved to accept the Interpretations, and to forward them to the Planning Commission.

Forms:
 V. Mouch asked if the Township had a Formbook to file a copy of

each and every form that is created and used by the Township.  After further discussion on the filing of forms, T. Eckenberg advised the Board that there are now four good computers in the Township office that could be used to create, save, and index the forms used by the Township.  There is also a scanner that is available that can be utilized to copy, and file historical forms in the computers.

Appeal Forms:  A. Martel asked the members of the Board to review the copies of the current Appeal form, the proposed Appeal and proposed Guidelines-Appeal Application he handed out.  After review of and discussion on the forms, A. Martel advised the board that further discussion on the forms would be continued at the next meeting. 

A. Martel asked T. Eckenberg if he would include the “Hold Harmless Clause” in the Zoning Permit he is in the process of revising.   T. Eckenberg agreed to include it in the new Zoning Permit. 

The Board reviewed and discussed the Milton Township SITE PLAN example that T. Scally brought in.  The Site Plan example will be discussed further at the next meeting.

The Board reviewed the copy of the letter A. Martel prepared and sent to the Michigan Township Association in regards to the confusion he was having over the first countywide wetland ordinance in the state recently passed by Antrim County.  He received a card back from the MTA that stated they were looking into the matter.

The next meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals will be held on April 10, 2002.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made and unanimously passed.

Subject of approval at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted

Ginger Anderson

